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Article 29: Goals of Education 
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We said a fond farewell  to both of our 
Year Six classes today.  Here they all 

are in their graduation robes. 



We wish all of our Y6 pupils the best of 
luck at secondary school. 



We are very proud of all the children’s 
achievements and will miss them      

immensely. 



Stay in touch everyone and keep us up 
to date with all your future successes. 



Thank you for helping to make our 
school such a special place. 



Last week, Y5 pupils spent two days in London, visiting The Imperial War     
Museum and sleeping on HMS Belfast which is moored on the River Thames.  
The residential trip was linked to the pupils’ History topic on World War Two. 

Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 29: Goals of Education 



HMS Belfast played a vital role in key naval operations during the 20th      
century, including the D-Day landings and the Arctic convoys of World War II. 
Today, she serves as a floating museum, offering visitors a powerful insight into 
life at sea during wartime. From her gun turrets to the engine rooms, HMS  
Belfast tells the story of the sailors who served aboard her and preserves an  
important chapter of British maritime history.  

On board HMS Belfast, pupils enjoyed special lessons and a tour of the ship—
they even slept in the original sailors’ bunks!  Pupils were fascinated to learn 
about the history of the ship and the hardships that naval personnel faced   
during active service.  At The Imperial War Museum, the children toured     
various galleries, learning about different aspects of The Second World War.  
Afterwards, as a special treat, everyone rode on the London Eye and had fun 
spotting famous landmarks in our capital city. 

What a wonderful residential visit! 



Y6 were throwing some great shapes on Wednesday at their silent disco.  The 
children enjoyed listening to different tracks on their headsets whilst showing 
off their best dance moves.  There was also LOTS of singing, making it one of 
the noisiest silent disco’s in the history of Sydenham Primary School! 

Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 15: Freedom of Association 



 

 



 

We have some skilled musicians at Sydenham Primary School and offer lessons 
in the recorder, clarinet, flute and guitar as well as drums, vocals, keyboard 
and electric guitar as part of our Rocksteady programme.  On Thursday, our 

musical students had the chance to show off their expertise in a special concert 
to their parents and carers. 

Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 31: Leisure, Play and Culture 



 The programme included classics 
like “Pop Goes the Weasel” as well 
as more complex pieces such as a 

Ronde by Susato, played on        
recorders of varying sizes.  We are 
very proud of the progress all our 
young musicians have made.  Well 

done! 



We held a special “Dress to Impress” MUFTI day today.  We have Athena and 
Kiran to thank for this great idea - you can see them at the top of the page 
modelling different catwalk poses. 

We thought you’d also enjoy seeing Reception’s catwalk experience! 



Reception pupils walked confidently 
down the catwalk in time to music 
and struck a pose to the watching 

crowd. 

Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 13: Freedom of Expression 

Some of the children had been  
playing outside before the catwalk 
and their wellies added a stylish 

touch to the proceedings! 



We marked Mrs Murphy’s retirement in school this week by throwing her a  
surprise party!  There were balloons, a cake and even a “one More Step” conga 
around the staffroom.  Mrs Murphy has taught at Sydenham for an incredible 
24 years but began her teaching career 39 years ago.  She has enabled so 
many children to develop a passion for music and has been an inspiration to us 
all.   

Good luck with everything you do in the next phase of your life, Mrs Murphy.  
We will miss you! 

































 

As another academic year draws to a close, I 
would like to take this opportunity to wish you a 
very happy holiday on behalf of all the staff at 

Sydenham Primary School.  We have made lots of 
wonderful memories at school this year and I hope 

you feel immensely proud of your incredible     
children. They are all superstars! 

To those of you who are leaving, we wish you the 
very best of luck and hope that you will think 

fondly of your time at Sydenham Primary School.  
We won’t forget you! 

It has been a pleasure and a privilege to work with 
such fantastic families.  I hope you all have a    

restful summer break and manage to spend time 
with your friends and loved ones.  We’ll see you 

back in school on Tuesday 2nd September          
refreshed and ready to learn. 

Kind regards from Miss Glenny on behalf of 
the Sydenham Primary School team. 


